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Biotechnology has
contributed to health
improvement in many
ways, but its cost and
application have led to
a variety of
controversial social and
ethical issues.

New medical techniques,
efficient health care
delivery systems,
improved diet and
sanitation, and a fuller
understanding of the
nature of health and
disease give today's
human beings a better
chance of staying
healthy than their

Owing to the large
amount of information
that computers can
process, they are
playing an increasingly
larger role in medicine.
They are used to analyze
data and to keep track
of and communicate
diagnostic information
about individuals and

The incorrect use of any
given antibacterial drug
can lead, by means of
natural selection, to
the spread of bacteria
that are not affected by
it.

Knowledge of genetics is
opening whole new fields
of health care. In
diagnosis, mapping of
genetic instructions in
cells makes it possible
to detect defective
genes that may lead to
poor health. In
treatment, substances
from genetically

Inoculations use
weakened germs (or parts
of them) to stimulate
the body's immune system
to react. This reaction
prepares the body to
fight subsequent
invasions by actual
germs of that type. Some
inoculations last for
life.

Techniques for detecting
and diagnosing mental
disorders include
observation of behavior,
in-depth interviews, and
measurements of brain
activity. Treatments for
mental disorders range
from conversation with
the patient to treating
the brain with

Computer controlled
devices that emit and
detect sound waves,
magnetic fields,
electromagnetic waves,
or nuclear radiation are
used to produce still or
moving images of the
body in two or three
dimensions. Devices that
involve the same basic

Knowledge of molecular
structure and
interactions aids in
synthesizing new drugs
and predicting their
effects.
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It is possible to
manufacture complex
chemical substances such
as insulin and hormones
that are normally found
in the body. They can be
used by individuals
whose own bodies do not
produce the amounts
required for good
health.

The ability to measure
the level of substances
in body fluids has made
it possible for
physicians to better
diagnose illnesses and
monitor the effects of
the treatments they
prescribe.

Many diseases are caused
by bacteria or viruses.

Current health practices
emphasize sanitation,
the safe handling of
food and water, the
pasteurization of milk,
isolation, and aseptic
surgical techniques to
keep germs out of the
body; vaccinations to
strengthen the body's
immune system against

Increased knowledge
about nutrition has led
to the development of
diets containing the
variety of foods that
can help people live
longer and healthier
lives.

As the knowledge of how
cells in the body detect
and fight invaders has
grown, the
transplantation of
tissue or whole organs
has become increasingly
common. New materials
that are durable and
less likely to be
rejected by the immune

If the body's immune
system cannot suppress a
bacterial infection, an
antibacterial drug may
be effective -- at least
against the types of
bacteria it was designed
to combat. Less is known
about the treatment of
viral infections,
especially the common

Sanitation measures such
as the use of sewers,
landfills, isolation,
and safe food handling
are important in
controlling the spread
of organisms that cause
disease. Improving
sanitation to prevent
disease has contributed
more to saving human
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There are normal ranges
for body measurements -including temperature,
heart rate, and what is
in the blood or urine -that help to tell when
people are well.

Technology has made it
possible to repair and
replace some body parts.

There are some diseases
that human beings can
catch only once. After
they've recovered, they
don't get sick from them
again. There are many
diseases that can be
prevented by injecting
people with killed or
weakened germs so that
people don't catch the
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Tools such as
thermometers and X-ray
machines are used to
help figure out whether
a person is healthy.

Vaccinations and other
scientific treatments
are used to protect
people from getting
certain diseases.

Medicines may help those
who do become sick to
recover.

Some diseases are caused
by germs, some are not.
Diseases caused by germs
may be spread by people
who have them. Washing
one's hands with soap
and water reduces the
number of germs that can
get into the body or
that can be passed on to
other people.

